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Summer is here! This is the time of the 

year that the flowers are in their full 

bloom and so beautiful.  Campus Towers 

has some incredible flowers on our 

grounds.   

 

A BIG Thanks to Myrtle Kruse she has 

weeded and pruned the big flower bed 

along the back of the building.  This has 

sure made the flowers stand out.  If you 

haven’t been out to see them, go for a 

walk and see them.   

           
The Campus Towers resident garden is 

growing. If you would like to be a part of 

the garden club join us on Mondays at 

11:00 either in the garden or activity room 

depending on the weather.   

 

This month we celebrate with Nita 41 

years of service to Campus Towers.  Nita 

has been such a blessing in our kitchen 

We appreciate her dedication and care she 

gives to all of you and the staff.   When 

you get a chance let her know how much 

you appreciate her.  Thank you Nita !!!! 
 

 

 

 
Residents 

 

07/05 Don Woodhull 

07/10 Betty Rose 

07/10 Rosie Davis 

07/26  Jack Budke 

07/27 Judy Silva 

07/29 Sylvia Bortner 
 

 
Happy Birthday America!!! 

 

The Floors are being Polished  
On the weekend of August 3rd & 4th we are 

having a company come and strip and wax 

the floors on the main floor.   be aware that 

during the late night hours of August 4th  we 

will need to have residents stay off of the 

main floors.  We apologize for the 

inconvenience.  The good news is the floors 

will look as good as new when they are 

finished.  Stay tuned for more information 

when it gets closer. 

 
 

  



 
 

 

The winner of the 

Beautiful Balcony Contest is 

The Seventh Floor Residents!!! 

Thank you, to everyone who 

contributed to the beautiful balconies.  

Everyone is truly a winner.  What 

wonderful spaces to sit outside and 

enjoy a cup of coffee or a good book. 

Take time to enjoy the view from the 

balconies. 

2nd place was 2nd floor residents 

3rd place was 3rd floor residents 

 

 
Longview School Gardens  

located at the Northlake school has started 

selling their produce on  

Wednesdays from 10:00 am to 1:00 pm. 

They have extended an invitation to Campus 

Towers residents to come and volunteer in 

their garden in exchange for free produce.  If 

you are interested, please reach out to 

Marchelle in the office.   

 

Announcement  
Our mail person has requested that we 

inform our residents  “that the mail man is 

not allowed to give your mail directly to 

you”.  They are required to put it in the mail 

box and have you retrieve it from the box.  

The mail folks are bound by federal law to 

follow the proper mail delivery protocols. 

Thank you   

 

Fire Prevention 
The Following are a list of potential fire 

hazards that we discussed at our safety 

meeting.  

• Candles are not allowed at  

•  Campus Towers. 

• Portable heaters that are warm to the 

touch are not allowed. 

• Keep a 12 inch clearance to the 

sprinkler pipe in the closet of your 

apartment.  

• If you are not using your stove contact 

the office to disconnect the power to 

it.  

• Do not use your stove top for storing 

anything unless you have had it 

disconnected. 

• No smoking is allowed in or around 

the building except in the designated 

smoking area. 

• Do not disconnect your smoke 

detector, if it is beeping contact the 

office and we will come up and fix 

them for you.   

 

One question was asked during our 

meeting that I didn’t have an answer to 

was “Where can I dispose of an expired 

fire extinguisher?”   

I learned that Waste Control will take 

them on Tuesdays and Saturdays.  They 

are located on 3rd Avenue in Longview.   

 

 



 
 

********************************* 

Tid-Bits from Becky 
July 9th will be the July birthday party 1:00      

pm in the activity room.   

 

July 12th at 11:30 the lunch bunch will be 

heading out on the bus to Vancouver to have 

lunch at Billigans, Becky’s  favorite spot.  

You can even eat peanuts and throw the 

shells on the floor.  Sign up at the office. 

 

July 16th at 10:00 am the mens breakfast will 

be at Omlettes and More.  We had so much 

fun last month we decided to go out together 

again this month.   

 

3rd floor party will be July 16that 1:00 

4th floor party will be July 26th  at 1:00 

Come get to spend time with your neighbors. 

 

You have asked and we heard you…. We 

will be going to the Dollar store on July 23rd 

at 1:00. Keep in mind the dollar store doesn’t 

have any benches to sit on while we wait for 

the bus.  Steve Shorts will be shown when 

we return at 2:30. 

  

I am so excited about a new program that 

would bring a formal exercise program to us.   

The YMCA is interested in starting a group 

of “Silver Sneakers” here in our building.  I 

will have a signup sheet in the office, so we 

can gauge interest in the program.  

 

I am also working with a local couple who 

facilitate grief support groups in our area.  

This is a video led class that we are hoping 

to bring to Campus Towers this fall.  
 

********************************* 

It Is Time to Elect 
Resident Council Officers 

The Candidates are 

 President              Diane Torres 

 Vice President     Shirley Curtis 

 Secretary:            Steve Porter 

 Treasurer:            JoAnn Harford 

 

The new slate of officers will be installed on 

July 30th at the resident council meeting. 

 

Plan to attend the Resident Council meeting.  

2:00 July 30th in the activity room. 
 

 

********************************* 

Administrators Coffee Hour  
July 9th at 10:00 in the activity room.  Please 

bring your questions and suggestions 😊 

********************************* 
 

       
We are adding a new flat screen TV to the 

wellness center located on the 2nd floor.  

 

The plan is that we can use the TV for 

smaller groups for bible studies, ball games, 

Support groups etc.   

Using this new TV we will be able to show 

the sermons from Northlake Church.   

 

If you would like to reserve the room 

for your small group please sign up at 

the office.   

The TV will have both cable and 

Netflix and You tube.   

Stay tuned for more details.   


